[image: image1.jpg]


Delta Kappa Gamma, Xi State

Iota Chapter News



Volume 30, Issue 2               September 2014




      Joy Branham, Editor

Chapter website:  http://iotaxistateweeblycom.weebly.com/
PRESIDENT’S CORNER

Dear Iota Sisters,


What a wonderful time we had at our August picnic at the Eastman Recreation Center.  The weather was wonderful, the food delicious, and we had so much fun playing games and getting to know our each other better.  We were honored by the presence of 3 potential members.   Mary Lynn Copeland, Jana Engle, and Cynthia McGuire are teachers in the Kingsport School System.  If you know them, please let them know that we are hoping they will join.  We welcome Debra Pelow who is in the process of transferring her membership from New York.  If you were not in attendance, you missed a treat and we missed you.


During the business session we approved the budget.  Thank you Sue Fischer, treasurer, and the Finance committee for your hard work.  One of our goals for this year is to become a Visionary Chapter.  We just need $384.00 more to reach that goal as we have contributed $616.00 thus far.   Consider making a contribution to this fund in memory of Marie Hunter.   Marie was president of Iota from 1968 to 1970.  She will be missed.  


Linda Fontaine is working diligently to update our yearbook.  Thank you, Linda.  We look forward to receiving our new yearbooks.  The Literacy committee, chaired by Joan Holt, is busy signing up children to receive a free book each month from birth to age five through the Sullivan County Imagination Library.  Iota has a booth at the Appalachian Fair for this purpose every year.  Thank you, Joan.  Because of your efforts, Iota received an Honorable Mention Award for our booth at the Fair and many children will be receiving wonderful books to be shared with their families.  The membership committee coordinated the collection of supplies for the goodie bags to be presented to new teachers.
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Our next meeting is September 11 at Litz Manor and will be catered by BJ’s and the cost is $11.00.  This price includes dessert.  Hostess Group 4 will be in charge of decorations, set up, clean up and providing the devotion.  Please let the chair of your hostess group know if you will attend the meeting.  Remember, when you make a reservation you are responsible for the cost of your meal even if you do not attend.  I hope to see each of you at the meeting.


Fondly,




 JoAnn

 

Iota Chapter Officers 2014-2016
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Our September meeting is Thursday, Sept. 11, at Litz Manor. Our program will be presented by Rita Sims Quillen, author of Hiding Ezra, based on the true story of a Southwest Virginia WWI deserter, who is forced to choose between fighting for his country and taking care of his family.  Mark your calendar!

Changes to Iota Chapter Rules


Attached is a copy of the Iota Rules with proposed changes, which will be voted on at the September meeting.  Most of these are simply clean-up things, to make the Rules compatible with Xi State and reflect what we are actually doing in Iota Chapter right now.  


The single biggest change is the addition of the Legislative Committee, which we have had de facto for a couple of years.  Please read the Rules carefully and be prepared to discuss and vote on the proposed changes at the September meeting.

Bunco Party


Don’t forget the Bunco Party on Tuesday, September 30, at First Presbyterian Church in Kingsport!  Iota Chapter is joining with Delta Pi Chapter of Epsilon Sigma Alpha International as hosts of a Bunco Party to benefit Sullivan County Imagination Library.  Iota’s responsibilities would be to help ESA and the SCIL Board of Directors provide finger foods, game prizes, and invite attendees.  Each attendee is encouraged to make a $12.00 donation to SCIL. Donations made at the Bunco Party will be used to purchase books for Sullivan county preschoolers.  


Look into your stash of “good enough to re-gift” miscellany and bring some of those to the September DKG meeting to pass along to the Bunco Party as prizes for winners.  Everybody has some of that, especially teachers!

Legislative News—
     REPORT:  FORUM SESSION AT DKG INTERNATIONAL  IN INDIANAPOLIS


Judy Jackson (TN) was elected as chair of the U. S. Forum.  


Jones Loflin, author and leadership speaker, led the attendees through a process to reach consensus and develop an action plan on a legislative issue using  “the five C’s, Creating a vision of success, Constructing a shared sense of urgency, Communicating to the right people, Crafting small concrete steps to success, and Celebrating small victories.”  He stressed that a shared sense of urgency can only be created by focusing on what others might gain, what they might lose, or what they have as a personal connection to the issue.
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Using this process the regions identified the following key legislative issues:

1.  Non-educators, especially corporations, controlling education

2.  The detriment of tying student test scores to teacher evaluation/performance pay 

3.  Human trafficking and its implication to children’s lives and education

4.  Progress of our students and school safety issues for students and educators


The regional representatives and members will continue to focus on these issues throughout the biennium.

Legislative Symposium: Save the Date!

· Put Tuesday and Wednesday, Feb. 3-4, 2015 on your calendar.

· Maxwell House Hotel in Nashville will be the location again.

· Join your Xi State sisters to learn more about educational issues before the state legislature and visit your representatives and senators as well.

GOVERNOR’S BOOKS FROM BIRTH CELEBRATES 10TH ANNIVERSARY WITH MONTH LONG STATEWIDE BUS TOUR


The Governor’s Books from Birth Foundation launched its “Books from Birth 10th Anniversary Tour” on August 26 in Johnson County and will conclude at the Tennessee State Capitol in Nashville on September 30, visiting some 50 counties across the state in a forty-five foot decorated touring coach. 


The purpose of the “Books from Birth 10th Anniversary Tour” is to celebrate the 10th anniversary of Dolly Parton’s Imagination Library in Tennessee and the more than 20 million books mailed to children since the program began. 

Note for a healthy you in a healthy environment—


When it comes to lunch boxes for you or the kids, stay away from anything made of vinyl, a.k.a. PVC.  Back in 2005, California's Center for Environmental Health filed a lawsuit against some big-name makers of soft PVC lunch cases after testing revealed that their products contained high levels of lead.  Better to go for all-natural cloth boxes or even nylon. 


Our sympathy to Mary Shortt on the death of her brother Hugh Collins on August 27th.  We all can understand loss and grieve with you, Mary. 

Highlights of August meeting—
· Picnic was held at Bays Mountain.

· JoAnn Smith introduced our guests,  Cynthia McGuire and Jana Engle, both teachers from Dobyns Bennett High School, and Mary Lynne Copeland, a retired teacher from Scott County.   

·  Debra Pelow is transferring her membership to Iota Chapter. 

· Budget was accepted.

· There is $616 in the Vision Fund leaving $384 to raise to become a Visionary Chapter.  We will have a Silent Auction to raise money at the November meeting. JoAnn asked members to make or donate items for the auction including gently used books.

· Martha Rhoton announced that the program for the meeting in November will be Holiday Decorations and asked the group to bring crafts for the meeting. 

· BJ Catering will cater this year’s meetings.  Each meal will cost $11.00.  Desserts are included.

· Joy Branham displayed a poster of the quilt top that members of Iota made. 

· Jane Bowlin’s display board for Xi State Convention 2014 was set up for members to see. 

· The members assembled goodie bags for the new teachers and enjoyed “meet and greet” games. 

Dues Are Due!


Remember that 2014 DKG dues of $75.00 are due immediately!  If you can’t make it to the meeting, send your check to Sue Fischer, 234 DeLee Drive, Kingsport, TN 37663.

Marie Hutchinson Hunter


Iota’s longest member, Marie Hunter, died August 4, 2014.  Marie joined Iota DKG December 8, 1948.  She had been president and vice-president of Xi State and recipient of the Order of the Rose.   Her contributions to the teaching profession and her music students will live after her for a long time.

Congratulations to JoAnn Smith on her election to the board of NEA representing NEA-Retired!  They clearly recognized her drive and commitment!



A Word from Martha Ward—


“I would like to thank all of the members that contributed to the goody bags for the new teachers in our area. I want to thank Joy for delivering the goody bags to the city.”

Martha delivered all the bags in the county.  In all, Iota donated nearly a hundred bags to new teachers!

“Fairy tales are more than true: not because they tell us that dragons exist, but because they tell us that dragons can be beaten.” �― �HYPERLINK "http://www.goodreads.com/author/show/1221698.Neil_Gaiman"�Neil Gaiman�, �HYPERLINK "http://www.goodreads.com/work/quotes/2834844"�Coraline�








